# John O'Connor Oklahoma Attorney General



# Annual Report of Private Attorney Contracts

Fiscal Year 2021

The Office of the Attorney General is required by Title 74, Section 20i(G) of the Oklahoma Statutes to produce a report on the private legal representation obtained by agencies and officials of the executive branch. This report must include a brief description of each contract, the circumstances necessitating each contract, and the amount paid under each contract.

Attorney General O'Connor presents for your review this report containing all private attorney contracts paid by individual agencies, as reported by the agencies. Table 1 of the report shows the amounts spent by agencies for each of the last two fiscal years, as well as the difference between these amounts. In fiscal year 2021, the total amount spent on private attorneys by agencies and executive branch offices was \$6,102,139.74. Table 2 shows the total amounts collected by our office for legal representation of various agencies and officials of the executive branch during fiscal year 2021.

# **Table of Contents**

TABLE 1	iii
TABLE 2	vi
Oklahoma Accountancy Board	1
Department of Agriculture, Food, and Forestry	1
Alcoholic Beverage Laws Enforcement Commission	2
Board of Governors of Licensed Architects, Landscape Architects, and Registered Interior Designers of Oklahoma	2
Office of State Auditor & Inspector	2
Construction Industries Board	3
Oklahoma Corporation Commission	4
State Department of Corrections	5
Oklahoma Board of Dentistry	6
State Department of Education	6
Oklahoma Firefighters Pension and Retirement System	6
Grand River Dam Authority	7
Oklahoma Health Care Authority	11
State Department of Health	13
Oklahoma Horse Racing Commission	13
Department of Human Services	14
Insurance Department	16
Council on Judicial Complaints	17
Department of Labor	17
Commissioners of the Land Office	18
Langston University	20
Council on Law Enforcement Education and Training	20
Office of Management and Enterprise Services–Risk Management	21
Merit Protection Commission	137
Multiple Injury Trust Fund	138
Oklahoma Board of Nursing	140
Oklahoma City Community College	140
Oklahoma State University	141
Oklahoma State University Medical Authority	143
Oklahoma State University–Center for Health Sciences	144

Oklahoma State University–Institute for Technology	145
Board of Examiners in Optometry	145
State Board of Osteopathic Examiners	146
Oklahoma Police Pension and Retirement System	146
Board of Licensure for Professional Engineers and Land Surveyors	147
Oklahoma Public Employees Retirement System	147
Real Estate Appraiser Board	148
Oklahoma Real Estate Commission	148
Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education	148
Oklahoma Department of Rehabilitation Services	149
Office of Secretary of State	149
Department of Securities	150
Southwestern Oklahoma State University	150
Oklahoma Tax Commission	151
Teachers' Retirement System of Oklahoma	151
Tourism & Recreation Department	152
Department of Transportation	152
Office of State Treasurer	164
Tulsa Community College	165
Oklahoma Turnpike Authority	166
University of Central Oklahoma	169
Water Resources Board	169

# TABLE 1

# STATE AGENCY EXPENDITURES

The following are the total amounts paid by state agencies to private attorneys during FY2021 as reported to the Office of the Attorney General pursuant to Title 74 O.S.  $\S$  20i.

No.	Agency Name	Total Paid
20	Oklahoma Accountancy Board	\$12,600.00
40	Department of Agriculture, Food, and Forestry	\$4,843.75
30	Alcoholic Beverage Laws Enforcement Commission	\$1,113.00
45	Board of Governors of Licensed Architects, Landscape Architects, and Registered Interior Designers of Oklahoma	\$42,600.00
300	Office of State Auditor & Inspector	\$77,806.85
170	Construction Industries Board	\$22,831.50
185	Oklahoma Corporation Commission	\$6,100.95
131	State Department of Corrections	\$131,389.10
214	Oklahoma Board of Dentistry	\$38,703.39
265	State Department of Education	\$825.00
315	Oklahoma Firefighters Pension and Retirement System	\$460,728.82
980	Grand River Dam Authority	\$267,486.61
807	Oklahoma Health Care Authority	\$313,364.90
340	State Department of Health	\$21,525.00
353	Oklahoma Horse Racing Commission	\$11,023.84

830	Department of Human Services	\$203,121.05
385	Insurance Department	\$5,750.00
678	Council on Judicial Complaints	\$52,270.56
405	Department of Labor	\$1,816.25
410	Commissioners of the Land Office	\$428,461.56
420	Langston University	\$2,107.75
415	Council on Law Enforcement Education and Training	\$1,881.05
90	Office of Management and Enterprise Services–Risk Management	\$564,326.76
298	Merit Protection Commission	\$20,250.00
391	Multiple Injury Trust Fund	\$206,287.87
510	Oklahoma Board of Nursing	\$207,858.32
633	Oklahoma City Community College	\$25,320.00
10	Oklahoma State University	\$638,528.78
775	Oklahoma State University Medical Authority	\$45,960.00
10	Oklahoma State University–Center for Health Sciences	\$5,191.70
13	Oklahoma State University–Institute for Technology	\$21,245.50
520	Board of Examiners in Optometry	\$13,167.00
525	State Board of Osteopathic Examiners	\$31,793.25
557	Oklahoma Police Pension and Retirement System	\$228,029.38
570	State Board of Licensure for Professional Engineers and Land Surveyors	\$62,112.26
515	Oklahoma Public Employees Retirement System	\$11,512.09

385a	Real Estate Appraiser Board	\$132,000.00
588	Oklahoma Real Estate Commission	\$16,971.90
605	Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education	\$107,186.81
805	Oklahoma Department of Rehabilitation Services	\$41,334.00
625	Office of Secretary of State	\$60,000.00
630	Department of Securities	\$10,145.00
665	Southwestern Oklahoma State University	\$36,898.02
695	Oklahoma Tax Commission	\$19,379.14
715	Teachers' Retirement System of Oklahoma	\$57,089.80
566	Department of Tourism and Recreation	\$49,260.54
345	Department of Transportation	\$332,236.68
740	Office of State Treasurer	\$161,893.92
750	Tulsa Community College	\$10,940.88
978	Oklahoma Turnpike Authority	\$325,509.51
	University of Central Oklahoma	\$46,293.38
835	Water Resources Board	\$505,066.32
	Total FY 2021:	\$6,102,139.74

# TABLE 2

# AGENCY CONTRACTS WITH OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL - FY2021

Amount collected during FY2021 from the listed state agencies based upon their contract for legal services with the Office of the Attorney General.

No.	Agency Name	Total Paid
022	Oklahoma Abstractors Board	\$14,675.28
20	Oklahoma Accountancy Board	\$14,675.28
060	Oklahoma Aeronautics Commission	\$1,432.25
448	Oklahoma Board of Licensed Alcohol and Drug Counselors	\$27,642.72
772	Board of Tests for Alcohol and Drug Influence	\$765.00
045	Board of Governors of Licensed Architects, Landscape Architects, and Registered Interior Designers of Oklahoma	\$765.00
055	Oklahoma Arts Council	\$2,091.00
300	Office of State Auditor & Inspector	\$28,409.04
148	State Board of Behavioral Health Licensure	\$72,241.56
800	Oklahoma Department of Career and Technology Education	\$102,937.56
105	Department of Central Accounting	\$48,100.56
127	Commission on Children and Youth	\$22,813.56
145	Board Chiropractic Examiners	\$21,832.25
160	Oklahoma Department of Commerce	\$16,354.32
170	Construction Industries Board	\$82,178.88

190	State Board of Cosmetology and Barbering	\$31,312.56
265	State Department of Education–Child Nutrition	\$15,953.75
275	Office of Educational Quality and Accountability	\$9,146.00
266	Oklahoma Educational Television Authority	\$1,581.00
270	State Election Board	\$65,696.16
309	Oklahoma Department of Emergency Management	\$1,394.00
570	Board of Licensure for Professional Engineers and Land Surveyors	\$2,847.50
292	Department of Environmental Quality	\$19,579.75
370	Oklahoma Industrial Finance Authority	\$58,700.88
310	State Fire Marshall Commission	\$24,051.12
285	Oklahoma Funeral Board	\$68,381.15
340	State Department of Health–Administrative Hearing	\$11,295.18
807	Oklahoma Health Care Authority	\$97,379.16
350	Oklahoma Historical Society	\$3,187.50
353	Oklahoma Horse Racing Commission	\$23,714.16
670	J.D. McCarty Center for Children with Developmental Disabilities	\$31,312.68
400	Office of Juvenile Affairs	\$61,099.20
430	Oklahoma Department of Libraries	\$21,805.20
445	Oklahoma Liquified Petroleum Gas Board	\$11,708.75
509	Oklahoma State Board of Examiners for Long-Term Care Administrators	\$57,995.88
435	Oklahoma Lottery Commission	\$5,974.15

090	Office of Management and Enterprise Services–Central Purchasing	\$3,536.00
090	Office of Management and Enterprise Services–Risk Management	\$143,268.72
342	Board of Medicolegal Investigations	\$34,807.68
125	Department of Mines	\$10,030.00
475	Oklahoma Motor Vehicle Commission	\$11,057.16
510	Oklahoma Board of Nursing	\$175,433.64
560	Board of Pharmacy	\$102,571.56
619	Physician Manpower Training Commission	\$2,014.50
563	Oklahoma Board of Private Vocational Schools	\$1,530.00
575	State Board of Examiners of Psychologists	\$33,792.84
385	Real Estate Appraiser Board	\$49,641.84
588	Oklahoma Real Estate Commission	\$26,943.48
805	Oklahoma Department of Rehabilitation Services	\$130,066.08
629	Oklahoma School of Science and Mathematics	\$6,179.50
628	Oklahoma Center for the Advancement of Science & Technology	\$62,625.24
625	Office of Secretary of State	\$5,248.75
675	Self-Insurance Guaranty Fund	\$2,584.00
622	Oklahoma State Board of Licensed Social Workers	\$25,050.12
346	Oklahoma Space Industry Development Authority	\$34,190.52
632	Board of Examiners for Speech-Language Pathology and Audiology	\$11,363.64
309.1	Statewide Nine-One-One Management Authority	\$2,231.25

618	Oklahoma Student Loan Authority	\$32,459.76
265a	Oklahoma State Textbook Committee	\$204.00
092	Board of Directors of the Tobacco Settlement Endowment Trust Fund	\$19,109.88
566	Tourism & Recreation Department	\$57,468.96
345	Department of Transportation	\$18,701.70
740	Office of State Treasurer	\$156,588.24
978	Oklahoma Turnpike Authority	\$1,713.87
753	Oklahoma Uniform Building Code Commission	\$59,570.28
606	University Center of Southern Oklahoma (Murray State College)	\$4,611.25
755	Oklahoma Used Motor Vehicle and Parts Commission	\$7,337.64
790	Board of Veterinary Medical Examiners	\$72,684.24
803	Statewide Virtual Charter School Board	\$33,792.84
835	Water Resources Board	\$60,120.36
320	Department of Wildlife Conservation	\$72,684.24
865	Oklahoma Workers' Compensation Commission	\$52,749.99
	Total FY 2021:	\$2,604,993.76

# Oklahoma Accountancy Board

Attorney/Law Firm: Calvert Law Firm

Contract Number: A-21 016

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as special prosecutor in administrative proceedings before the Board.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The AG serves as legal counsel to the Agency. To be prosecutor and counsel gives the appearance of a conflict. See Title 59 O.S. Section 15.23.

Contract Amount: \$150,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,505.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Calvert Law Firm

Contract Number: A-21 051

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as special prosecutor in administrative proceedings before the Board.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The AG serves as legal counsel to the Agency. To be prosecutor and counsel gives the appearance of a conflict. See Title 59 O.S. Section 15.23.

Contract Amount: \$150,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$11,095.00

# Department of Agriculture, Food, and Forestry

Attorney/Law Firm: Richard D. Herren, PC

Contract Number: F-20 163

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an administrative law judge for the Agency and adjudicates enforcement actions brought against individuals and businesses deemed to be in violation of the Agency's code.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

An independent administrative law judge with expertise in agriculture is needed to evaluate and rule on enforcement actions.

Contract Amount: \$10,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$4,843.75

# Alcoholic Beverage Laws Enforcement Commission

Attorney/Law Firm: Margaret McMorrow Love

Contract Number: F-18 156-2

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel handles employment litigation, grievance, appeals, including providing training to staff and updating policy and procedures.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The commission has worked with counsel since 2007 on these types of matters and would like to continue.

Contract Amount: \$19,999.99 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,113.00

# Board of Governors of Licensed Architects, Landscape Architects, and Registered Interior Designers of Oklahoma

Attorney/Law Firm: McAfee & Taft Contract Number: A-16 046-M4-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as counsel to the Board.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The Board does not have an in-house or staff attorney.

**Contract Amount:** \$105,000.00 **Actual Amount Paid:** \$21,600.00

Attorney/Law Firm: J. Bradley Klepper, PLLC

Contract Number: A-19 057-M4-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as counsel to the Board.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The Board does not have an in-house or staff attorney.

Contract Amount: \$21,600.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$21,000.00

# Office of State Auditor & Inspector

Attorney/Law Firm: Nonprofit Solutions PC

Contract Number: F-21 051-M0

Counsel advises the Agency on issues concerning tax-exempt organization and their interaction with for-profit entities and state agencies.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Lack of expertise.

Contract Amount: \$18,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$21,017.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Glenn Coffey & Associates, PLLC

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides Agency representation in ongoing litigation involving Department of Corrections and Tulsa County.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Prevent perception of a conflict of interest with Department of Corrections.

Contract Amount: \$20,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$56,789.85

## **Construction Industries Board**

Attorney/Law Firm: Michael Mitchelson

Contract Number: A-21 002

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an administrative law judge.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The Agency does not have an in-house or staff attorney.

Contract Amount: \$5,813.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$687.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Phillips Murrah, P.C.

Contract Number: A-21 011

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides prosecution services of violations of regulatory acts and administrative rules.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The Board does not have in-house counsel. Counsel brings greater experience in administrative and construction law at a lower cost. Additionally, using private counsel will prevent prohibited dual roles and avoid claims of conflict of interest.

Contract Amount: \$47,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$21,419.00

Attorney/Law Firm: James A. Slayton, P.C.

Contract Number: F-21 015

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an administrative law judge.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The Agency does not have an in-house or staff attorney.

Contract Amount: \$3,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$725.00

# Oklahoma Corporation Commission

Attorney/Law Firm: McAfee & Taft Contract Number: A-19 032-B

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides Agency representation in In re: Nichols Brothers, Inc., USBC ND OK, Case No. 18-11123.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Need high level bankruptcy expertise and experience in the venue of the court proceedings.

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,017.20

Attorney/Law Firm: Riggs, Abney, Neal, Turpen, Orbison & Lewis

Contract Number: A-19 060-M0-B

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides Agency representation in a federal court action alleging violations of the Rehabilitation Act, Title 42 U.S.C. §1981, and Title VII (discrimination) based on the termination of an employee.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Lack of expertise and personnel.

Contract Amount: \$90,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,272.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Dunlap Codding, P.C.

Contract Number: A-20 112-M0-B

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides research for IMS rebranding project for the commission.

Lack of expertise and lack of personnel.

Contract Amount: \$10,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,811.25

# **State Department of Corrections**

Attorney/Law Firm: GableGotwals

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$30,439.59

Attorney/Law Firm: GableGotwals

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$26,809.02

Attorney/Law Firm: GableGotwals

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$74,140.49

# Oklahoma Board of Dentistry

Attorney/Law Firm: Derryberry & Naifeh, LLP

Contract Number: A-18 042-C

**Brief Description of Contract:** 

Counsel provides representation in USDC WD OK, Case No. CIV-17-682-D.

**Circumstances Necessitating Contract:** 

Law firm has specialized expertise in area of law.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$33,232.99

Attorney/Law Firm: Derryberry & Naifeh, LLP

Contract Number: F-20 005-A

**Brief Description of Contract:** 

Counsel provides advice concerning administrative & regulatory law.

**Circumstances Necessitating Contract:** 

Anticipated conflicts with AG's office due to pending matters and current review status.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$5,470.40

# State Department of Education

Attorney/Law Firm: Gay Abston Tudor

Contract Number: F-20 026-A

**Brief Description of Contract:** 

Counsel acts as an Administrative Law Judge.

**Circumstances Necessitating Contract:** 

Conflict of Interest.

Contract Amount: \$9,750.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$825.00

# Oklahoma Firefighters Pension and Retirement System

Attorney/Law Firm: Davis Graham & Stubbs LLP

Contract Number: A-20 028-A

Title 11 O.S. § 100.6 requires the system to retain legal counsel to set compensation. Counsel represents the system in all federal tax matters.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Board elected to use outside counsel.

Contract Amount: \$15,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$188,777.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Phillips Murrah, P.C.

Contract Number: A-21 010

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Title 11 O.S. § 100.6 requires the system to retain legal counsel to set compensation. Counsel represents the system in all federal tax matters.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Board elected to use outside counsel.

Contract Amount: \$400,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$271,951.32

# **Grand River Dam Authority**

Attorney/Law Firm: Franden Farris Quillin Goodnight + Roberts

Contract Number: A-09 212-M0-S

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides Agency representation in City of Miami v. Grand River Dam Authority, Ottawa County District Court, CJ-08-619, as well as flooding claims for 2008-2010.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The Agency does not have sufficient personnel to manage this class action lawsuit.

Contract Amount: \$250,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$26,715.19

Attorney/Law Firm: Franden Farris Quillin Goodnight + Roberts

Contract Number: A-09 212-M0-T

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides Agency representation in City of Miami v. Grand River Dam Authority, Ottawa County District Court, CJ-08-619, as well as flooding claims for 2008-2010.

#### Circumstances Necessitating Contract:

The Agency does not have sufficient personnel to manage this class action lawsuit.

Contract Amount: \$250,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$14,531.22

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Franden Farris Quillin Goodnight + Roberts

Contract Number: A-14 002-M0-M

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides Agency representation in Allman, et al. v. Grand River Dam Authority and general matters.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The Agency does not have sufficient personnel to handle these matters.

Contract Amount: \$280,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$377.10

Attorney/Law Firm: Van, Ness, Feldman, P.C.

Contract Number: A-15-013-M0-L

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides assistance to the Agency with federal and state environmental regulatory issues.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Specialized expertise is required for this matter.

**Contract Amount:** \$1,300,000.00 **Actual Amount Paid:** \$16,019.80

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Crowe & Dunlevy **Contract Number:** A-17 045-M0-G

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides representation to the Agency regarding highly specialized environmental law advice and representation before the Oklahoma Department of Environmental Quality.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Specialized expertise is required for this matter.

Contract Amount: \$115,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$11,705.82

Attorney/Law Firm: Ritchie, Rock & McBride Law Firm

Contract Number: A-17 057-M0-D

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides representation in Beau D. Hughes, et al. v. Grand River Dam Authority, District Court of Mayes County, CJ-2015-238.

A staff attorney is working on this matter; however, private counsel will serve as lead counsel in this litigation due to their extensive experience in this area.

Contract Amount: \$35,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$903.75

Attorney/Law Firm: Troutman Pepper Contract Number: A-18 066-M0-E

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides representation with federal licensing and other regulatory obligations associated with the Pensacola Project, Markham Ferry Project, and the Salina Pumped Storage Project.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Specialized expertise is required for this matter.

Contract Amount: \$1,800,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$163,245.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Hawkins, Delafield & Wood LLP

Contract Number: A-19 055-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel assists the Agency regarding tax-exempt debt and compliance with outstanding bond covenants.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The area of specialized expertise required is not available from Agency staff.

Contract Amount: \$205,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$5,323.89

Attorney/Law Firm: Ritchie, Rock & McBride Law Firm

Contract Number: A-21 038-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel advises the Agency on matters involving real and personal property in Eastern Oklahoma.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Specialized expertise is required for this matter.

Contract Amount: \$30,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,159.84

Attorney/Law Firm: Tomlins & Peters, PLLC

Contract Number: A-21 039-M0

Counsel provides representation in OPP Liquidating Co., Inc. (f/k/a Orchids Paper Products Co.) Chapter 11 Bankruptcy Case No. 19-10729 USBC DE.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Specialized expertise is required for this matter.

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$4,240.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Rhodes, Hieronymus, Jones, Tucker and Gable

Contract Number: A-21 044-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides representation in Terry L. Chase, et al. v. Grand River Dam Authority, District Court of Craig County, CJ-19-65.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The case is expected to involve time and expertise beyond Agency's resources.

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$7,281.80

Attorney/Law Firm: Rhodes, Hieronymus, Jones, Tucker and Gable

Contract Number: A-21 044-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides representation in Terry L. Chase, et al. v. Grand River Dam Authority, District Court of Craig County, CJ-19-65.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The case is expected to involve time and expertise beyond Agency's resources.

Contract Amount: \$25,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$824.90

Attorney/Law Firm: Stinson LLC Contract Number: A-22 021-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides representation concerning issues involving the Southwest Power Pool and the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Specialized expertise is required for this matter.

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$10,690.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Ritchie, Rock & McBride Law Firm

Contract Number: F-21 095

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides assistance with obtaining a clear title to GRDA's 412 Substation site property located in Delaware County, Oklahoma.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

There is a lack of sufficient staff attorneys to handle this matter.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,958.30

Attorney/Law Firm: White & Williams, LLP

Contract Number: F-22 010-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides representation in OPP Liquidating Co., Inc. (f/k/a Orchids Paper Products Co.) Chapter 11 Bankruptcy Case No. 19-10729 USBC DE.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

This matter requires specialized expertise.

Contract Amount: \$10,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$450.00

# Oklahoma Health Care Authority

Attorney/Law Firm: Brown & Peisch LLP

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$3,727.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Phillips Murrah, P.C.

Contract Number: A-21 021-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides advice regarding compliance and to identify and mitigate risk in Agency's transition to managed care.

This matter requires specialized expertise.

Contract Amount: \$100,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$102,293.61

Attorney/Law Firm: Ogletree, Deakins, Nash, Smoak & Stewart, P.C.

Contract Number: A-21 027-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel represents the Agency in discrimination cases.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Lack of personnel.

Contract Amount: \$75,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$55,064.76

Attorney/Law Firm: GableGotwals

Contract Number: A-21 029

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel advises the Agency on action regarding the award of contracts to qualified Managed Care Organizations.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Specialized expertise is required for this matter.

Contract Amount: \$124,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$66,353.28

Attorney/Law Firm: GableGotwals Contract Number: A-22 008-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides Agency and CEO representation in the Aetna Bid Protest, Administrative Appeal number 21-078 pending before the OHCA.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

This matter requires specialized expertise.

Contract Amount: \$124,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$80,794.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Glenn Coffey & Associates, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 068-M0

Counsel represents the Agency in matters involving Medicaid provider AKY MD, LLC.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Conflict of interest.

Contract Amount: \$20,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$5,131.75

# State Department of Health

Attorney/Law Firm: Michael Mitchelson

Contract Number: F-21 132

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an Administrative Law Judge.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

Contract Amount: \$15,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$12,562.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Suzanne W. Nichols

Contract Number: F-21 133

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an Administrative Law Judge.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

Contract Amount: \$15,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$8,962.50

# Oklahoma Horse Racing Commission

Attorney/Law Firm: GDL Legal PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 080-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides advice for the State Stewards.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Additional case load help.

Contract Amount: \$20,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$11,023.84

# **Department of Human Services**

Attorney/Law Firm: Robert Perugino

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$300.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Michael Haggerty

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$2,500.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Crowe & Dunlevy **Contract Number:** A-14 065-M3-F

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides Agency representation in matters arising from the class action lawsuit D.G. v. Henry, USDC ND OK, Case No. 08-CV-74-GRF.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Lack of personnel to provide specific representation.

Contract Amount: \$20,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$24,729.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Carla Haddox Contract Number: A-19 012-6-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an administrative law judge in the Child Support Enforcement program.

The most cost efficient manner of providing administrative law judges.

Contract Amount: \$57,400.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$73,079.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Brown & Peisch LLP

Contract Number: A-19 039-2

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides unique legal expertise in federal programs administered by the Agency and complex federal disallowance and spending issues.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Lack of subject matter expertise.

Contract Amount: \$8,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$8,000.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Robert Perugino

Contract Number: A-20 005-7

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an administrative law judge in the Child Support Enforcement program.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The most cost efficient manner of providing administrative law judges.

Contract Amount: \$57,200.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$51,000.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Kevyn Mattax, LLC

Contract Number: A-20 057

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an administrative law judge in the Child Support Enforcement program.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The most cost efficient manner of providing administrative law judges.

Contract Amount: \$45,200.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$33,512.55

Attorney/Law Firm: Floyd Law Firm, P.C.

Contract Number: F-21 100-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides advice and counsel on matters involving bond matters.

This is a very specific area of law. There is no staff attorney with adequate subject matter expertise to address this type of issue. The consequences of inadequate counsel can have serious repercussions.

Contract Amount: \$10,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$10,000.00

# **Insurance Department**

Attorney/Law Firm: Stephan S. Mathis

Contract Number: F-21 002

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as a hearing officer for administrative hearings pursuant to the Administrative Procedures Act and Title 36 and 59 of the Oklahoma Statutes.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Statutes require hearing examiners to be independent.

Contract Amount: \$19,999.99 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,775.00

Attorney/Law Firm: John D. Miller, Law Office of

Contract Number: F-21 003

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as a hearing officer for administrative hearings pursuant to the Administrative Procedures Act and Title 36 and 59 of the Oklahoma Statutes.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Statutes require hearing officers to be independent.

Contract Amount: \$19,999.99 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,756.25

Attorney/Law Firm: Charles F. Alden, III, PC

Contract Number: F-21 004

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as a hearing officer for administrative hearings pursuant to the Administrative Procedures Act and Title 36 and 59 of the Oklahoma Statutes.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Statutes require hearing officers to be independent.

Contract Amount: \$19,999.99 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,218.75

# Council on Judicial Complaints

**Attorney/Law Firm:** The West Law Firm

Contract Number: A-19 021-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides services to the Agency regarding oversight and superintendence of the COJC complaint process, and serves as counsel to the Agency.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Council does not employ in-house counsel.

Contract Amount: \$64,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$52,270.56

# Department of Labor

Attorney/Law Firm: Steven L. Tolson

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an Administrative Law Judge.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Administrative hearings.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$631.25

Attorney/Law Firm: Gretchen A. Harris

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an Administrative Law Judge.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Administrative hearings.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$535.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Adam W. Childers

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an Administrative Law Judge.

Administrative hearings.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$350.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Ned Dismukes

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an Administrative Law Judge.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Administrative hearings.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$300.00

## Commissioners of the Land Office

Attorney/Law Firm: Phillips Murrah, P.C. Contract Number: A-15 051-M4-G

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides Agency representation and counsel regarding matters arising out of its royalty compliance enforcement; advises the Agency with respect to mineral, royalty and surface issues and legal matters and litigation related thereto; and provides such other professional services reasonably related thereto as requested.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Insufficient number of in-house staff; outside counsel has specialized knowledge and unique expertise with the subject matter.

Contract Amount: \$179,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$58,763.37

Attorney/Law Firm: Mahaffey & Gore, P.C.

Contract Number: A-17 025-M3-E

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides Agency representation and counsel regarding matters arising out of its royalty compliance enforcement; advises the Agency with respect to mineral, royalty and surface issues and legal matters and litigation related thereto; and provides such other professional services reasonably related thereto as requested.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The Agency has an insufficient number of in-house counsel to handle the anticipated litigation. Counsel has specialized knowledge and expertise with the subject matter involved.

**Contract Amount:** \$260,000.00 **Actual Amount Paid:** \$164,366.29

Attorney/Law Firm: Tisdale & O'Hara, PLLC

Contract Number: A-18 045-M6-B

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides Agency representation with respect to a royalty recovery matter arising from the Agency's mineral leases in State of Oklahoma ex rel. Commissioners of the Land Office v. XTO Energy, Inc., Woodward County District Court, CJ-2017-8, and provides such other professional services as requested.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Insufficient number of in-house staff; outside counsel has specialized knowledge and unique expertise with the subject matter.

**Contract Amount:** \$615,000.00 **Actual Amount Paid:** \$26,880.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Goolsby, Proctor, Hefner & Gibbs

Contract Number: A-19 038-M2-D

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides Agency representation with respect to a matter arising from its real estate management concerning a ground lease and its assignments, addendums, and assumptions.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Counsel has specialized knowledge and unique experience with the subject matter. Also, the Agency lacks the staff necessary to fully address this matter.

Contract Amount: \$150,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$171,476.90

Attorney/Law Firm: The Lanier Law Firm, P.C.

Contract Number: A-20 039-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel represents the Agency in a lawsuit to recover improper deductions taken from oil and gas royalties owed to the state.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The anticipated lawsuit will require highly specialized expertise in oil and gas law. The firm has successfully litigated similar claims against the defendant for other plaintiffs.

Contract Amount: \$40,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,600.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Trimble Law Group, PLLC

Contract Number: A-21 015

Counsel provides Agency representation and counsel regarding matters arising out of its royalty compliance enforcement; advises the Agency with respect to mineral, royalty and surface issues and legal matters and litigation related thereto; and provides such other professional services reasonably related thereto as requested.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Insufficient number of in-house staff; outside counsel has specialized knowledge and unique expertise with the subject matter.

Contract Amount: \$40,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,375.00

# Langston University

Attorney/Law Firm: Dunlap Codding, P.C.

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel used to process University's trademark for branding.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Specialized expertise is required for this matter.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$950.00

# Council on Law Enforcement Education and Training

Attorney/Law Firm: UAS Legal Consulting, LLC

Contract Number: F-20 056-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel advises on multiple cases regarding certifications of peace officers, reserve officers, and private security licenses.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

No staff available to perform such services.

Contract Amount: \$6,120.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,881.05

Attorney/Law Firm: Davis Graham & Stubbs LLP

Contract Number: A-19 024-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel assists the Agency with IRS compliance.

The system does not have in-house counsel.

Contract Amount: \$130,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$25,570.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Phillips Murrah, P.C.

Contract Number: A-20 023-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel advises the Agency on legislation, private equity, and disabilities. To write contracts, attend Board meetings, advise the Board, and represent the system in litigation.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The system does not have in-house counsel.

Contract Amount: \$187,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$130,062.82

# Office of Management and Enterprise Services-Risk Management

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-16 059-M0-C

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,159.32 Actual Amount Paid: \$802.90

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-16 059-M0-D

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,270.67 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,192.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-16 069-M0-D

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,999.99 Actual Amount Paid: \$243.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-16 069-M0-E

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$2,682.04 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,278.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-16 101-M0-D

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,398.35 Actual Amount Paid: \$913.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-16 118-M0-D

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,144.30 Actual Amount Paid: \$948.80

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-16 118-M0-D

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,144.30 Actual Amount Paid: \$429.00

Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office

Contract Number: F-17 063-M0-E

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of the Attorney General and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,680.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-17 069-M0-D

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' ompensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,490.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-17 093-M0-D

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,311.02 Actual Amount Paid: \$55.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-17 104-M0-C

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,163.70 Actual Amount Paid: \$880.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-17 104-M0-D

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,497.40 Actual Amount Paid: \$66.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-17 116-M0-C

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,977.73 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,102.00

Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office

Contract Number: F-17 120-M0-D

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,260.68 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,240.00

Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office

Contract Number: F-17 120-M0-E

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Management and Enterprise Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,300.68 Actual Amount Paid: \$205.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-17 121-M0-C

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$551.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-17 121-M0-D

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,638.58 Actual Amount Paid: \$982.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-17 126-M0-C

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,190.43 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,160.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-17 126-M0-D

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$1,549.33 Actual Amount Paid: \$341.80 Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-17 126-M0-E

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$292.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-17 128-M0-D

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$2,412.34 Actual Amount Paid: \$18.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-17 147-M0-D

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,533.13 Actual Amount Paid: \$929.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-17 158-M0-C

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,322.80 Actual Amount Paid: \$88.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-17 168-M0-C

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Veterans Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$12,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,369.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-17 168-M0-D

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Veterans Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,572.30 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,442.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-17 169-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$2,658.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$216.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-17 191-M0-C

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,333.40

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-17 191-M0-D

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,220.28 Actual Amount Paid: \$171.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-18 053-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,869.60 Actual Amount Paid: \$88.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-18 061-M0-C

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$135.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-18 064-M0-C

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Veterans Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$10,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,952.50

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-18 071-M0-C

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$2,537.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$666.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-18 073-M0-B

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,576.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$90.00

Attorney/Law Firm:

Contract Number: F-18 074-M0-B

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$1,563.30 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,161.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-18 092-M0-C

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,463.40

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Matthew J. Graves, P.C.

Contract Number: F-18 097-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Student Loan Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,163.40 Actual Amount Paid: \$669.40

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-18 120-M0-B

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,819.82 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,548.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-18 120-M0-C

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,447.82 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,634.80

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-18 120-M0-D

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$264.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-18 127-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$909.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-18 155-M0-C

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,367.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-18 169-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,450.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$150.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-18 169-M0-C

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,120.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$620.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-18 170-M0-B

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,622.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$593.80

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-18 170-M0-C

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,928.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,158.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-18 171-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$870.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-18 171-M0-C

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$8,018.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$578.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-18 180-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$1,740.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$495.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-18 180-M0-C

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$1,245.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$135.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-18 181-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$330.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-18 181-M0-C

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,880.70 Actual Amount Paid: \$198.00

Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office

Contract Number: F-18 186-M0-B

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Health and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,430.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,050.00

Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office

Contract Number: F-18 186-M0-C

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Health and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$2,680.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$570.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-18 195-M0-B

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$1,606.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,333.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 024-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,210.60

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 028-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma District Courts and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$1,753.20 Actual Amount Paid: \$111.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 030-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,374.10

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 030-M0-C

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,660.80 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,004.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Phillips Murrah, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 053-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the City of Miami, Oklahoma and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the city. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$11,929.28

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 056-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,997.03 Actual Amount Paid: \$762.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Pierce Couch Hendrickson Baysinger & Green, LLP

Contract Number: F-19 057-M0-A

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Cameron University and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,212.03 Actual Amount Paid: \$227.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Pierce Couch Hendrickson Baysinger & Green, LLP

**Contract Number:** F-19 057-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Cameron University and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$1,972.53 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,274.82

Attorney/Law Firm: Pierce Couch Hendrickson Baysinger & Green, LLP

Contract Number: F-19 057-M0-D

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Cameron University and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$763.09

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-19 061-M0-B

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,275.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 063-M0-B

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,082.55

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 065-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Veterans Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,212.20 Actual Amount Paid: \$775.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 065-M0-B

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Veterans Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,062.50 **Attorney/Law Firm:** Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-19 067-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,601.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$72.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-19 070-M0-B

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Historical Society and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,681.65 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,529.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 075-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,169.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$731.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 079-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,898.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 079-M0-C

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$132.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 083-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the J.D. McCarty Center and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,889.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$983.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-19 088-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$1,527.09 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,092.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-19 089-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Health and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,527.10 Actual Amount Paid: \$66.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-19 090-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,984.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$623.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-19 091-M0-B

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$4,506.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 095-M0-B

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$792.00

Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office

Contract Number: F-19 098-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Military Department and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,497.76 Actual Amount Paid: \$790.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 104-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,112.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$715.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-19 112-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,826.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$243.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Matthew J. Graves, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 115-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,320.20 Actual Amount Paid: \$707.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Matthew J. Graves, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 116-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,427.10 Actual Amount Paid: \$707.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 134-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,779.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$848.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 134-M0-B

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,063.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$578.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 137-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the District Attorneys Council and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,866.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$997.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 137-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the District Attorneys Council and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$2,971.75 Actual Amount Paid: \$701.11

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-19 139-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,847.50 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,336.20

Attorney/Law Firm: Matthew J. Graves, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 141-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,917.60 Actual Amount Paid: \$986.40

Attorney/Law Firm: Pierce Couch Hendrickson Baysinger & Green, LLP

Contract Number: F-19 142-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Cameron University and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$2,117.87 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,015.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Pierce Couch Hendrickson Baysinger & Green, LLP

Contract Number: F-19 142-M0-B

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Cameron University and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$475.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-19 145-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Veterans Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,168.80 Actual Amount Paid: \$462.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Latham, Steele, Lehman, Keele, Ratcliff, Freije and Carter

Contract Number: F-19 149-M0-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Military Department and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,612.03 Actual Amount Paid: \$330.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Latham, Steele, Lehman, Keele, Ratcliff, Freije and Carter

Contract Number: F-19 149-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Military Department and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,792.03 Actual Amount Paid: \$700.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-19 152-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$2,887.97 Actual Amount Paid: \$189.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-19 154-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Turnpike Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,953.85 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,196.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-19 154-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Turnpike Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$2,099.85 Actual Amount Paid: \$711.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-19 155-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,747.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,411.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-19 155-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,742.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,286.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 156-M0-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,069.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,015.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 156-M0-B

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$2,673.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,025.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 157-M0-A

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,403.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,557.89

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 157-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$2,222.80 Actual Amount Paid: \$30.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-19 161-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Workers' Compensation Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,582.30 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,517.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-19 161-M0-B

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Workers' Compensation Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,410.60 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,379.80

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 164-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,539.30 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,100.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 165-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,301.80 Actual Amount Paid: \$676.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-19 167-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.pr

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,434.22 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,168.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-19 167-M0-B

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$1,806.22 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,188.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 173-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,918.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$110.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 175-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,182.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$972.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-19 176-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,595.30 Actual Amount Paid: \$316.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 178-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Agriculture, Food and Forestry and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$1,625.50 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,743.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 178-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Agriculture, Food and Forestry and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$990.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 182-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,485.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,238.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 182-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,435.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$854.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 183-M0-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,222.36 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,334.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 183-M0-B

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,522.36 Actual Amount Paid: \$55.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 184-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$1,296.94 Actual Amount Paid: \$99.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 184-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$77.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 184-M0-C

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,430.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-19 185-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Turnpike Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,178.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,656.00 Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office

Contract Number: F-19 186-M0-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Tourism and Recreation Department and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,792.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,880.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 189-M0-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,897.20 Actual Amount Paid: \$110.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-19 191-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,960.70 Actual Amount Paid: \$354.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 009-M0

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$554.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 009-M0-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,654.50 Actual Amount Paid: \$417.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 028-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,658.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,106.00

Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office Contract Number: F-20 031-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Tourism and Recreation Department and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,190.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$910.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 035-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the District Attorneys Council and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,764.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,015.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 037-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,362.20 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,150.30

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 038-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$2,707.70 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,145.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 040-M0-A

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,785.20 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,006.80

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 041-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,441.94 Actual Amount Paid: \$242.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Pierce Couch Hendrickson Baysinger & Green, LLP

Contract Number: F-20 046-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Veterans Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,658.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$427.60

Attorney/Law Firm: Pierce Couch Hendrickson Baysinger & Green, LLP

Contract Number: F-20 046-M0-C

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Veterans Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,585.87 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,267.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 047-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,889.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,782.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Matthew J. Graves, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 048-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$338.20

Attorney/Law Firm: Matthew J. Graves, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 048-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,788.60 Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 049-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Langston University and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$95.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 052-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$307.10

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 052-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,575.90 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,270.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 054-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Veterans Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$55.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 054-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Veterans Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,387.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 055-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,822.50 Actual Amount Paid: \$497.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 059-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$509.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 059-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,234.80 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,663.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 060-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$451.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 060-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,047.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$930.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 061-M0

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$121.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 061-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,988.50 Actual Amount Paid: \$558.70

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 063-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$203.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 063-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,112.90 Actual Amount Paid: \$561.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 064-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Veterans Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$605.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 064-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Veterans Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,239.80 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,111.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 065-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Tax Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,397.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$770.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 067-M0

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Corporation Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$566.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 067-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Corporation Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,422.10 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,699.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 068-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$231.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 068-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,432.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,075.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 070-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Rehabilitation Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$195.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 070-M0-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Rehabilitation Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,210.40 Actual Amount Paid: \$294.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 071-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Rehabilitation Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$657.60 Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 071-M0-B

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Rehabilitation Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,384.50 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,216.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 073-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$437.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 073-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,641.50 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,398.20

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 075-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$390.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 076-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$852.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 076-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,865.70 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,084.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 077-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$99.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 077-M0-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,749.70 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,242.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 078-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$330.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 078-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,681.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$511.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 079-M0

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$726.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 079-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$2,548.30 Actual Amount Paid: \$935.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 080-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Turnpike Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$405.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 080-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Turnpike Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,673.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,061.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Matthew J. Graves, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 083-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$907.60

Attorney/Law Firm: Pierce Couch Hendrickson Baysinger & Green, LLP

Contract Number: F-20 084-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Health Care Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$665.80

Attorney/Law Firm: Pierce Couch Hendrickson Baysinger & Green, LLP

Contract Number: F-20 084-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Health Care Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,734.79 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,931.70

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 085-M0

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$209.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 086-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$979.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 086-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,997.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,529.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 088-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$492.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 088-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,107.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,074.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 089-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the ABLE Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,671.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 089-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the ABLE Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,865.50 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,024.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 090-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of the Chief Medical Examiner and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,017.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 091-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,687.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 091-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$2,251.30 Actual Amount Paid: \$605.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 092-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$588.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 092-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,778.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$385.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 093-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$924.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 093-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,041.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$781.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 094-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Langston University and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,141.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 095-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$495.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 095-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,466.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$684.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 096-M0

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,179.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 096-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,403.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$351.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 097-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,243.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 097-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,730.10 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,001.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 099-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$693.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 099-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,547.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$738.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Matthew J. Graves, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 100-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,423.80

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 101-M0

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Rose State College and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$965.80

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 101-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Rose State College and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,046.51 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,400.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 102-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Rose State College and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$394.40

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 102-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Rose State College and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,075.10 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,103.00

Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office

Contract Number: F-20 103-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Employment Security Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,980.00

Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office Contract Number: F-20 103-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Employment Security Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,750.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,610.00

Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office

Contract Number: F-20 103-M0-B

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Employment Security Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,220.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 104-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$4,097.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 104-M0-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$49.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 105-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,694.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 105-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,180.30 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,248.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

**Contract Number:** F-20 107-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$979.00

Attorney/Law Firm: SPH Law Group Contract Number: F-20 107-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,328.20 Actual Amount Paid: \$583.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 108-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,466.50 Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 109-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,328.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 110-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,316.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 110-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,915.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$924.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 114-M0

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,332.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 114-M0-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$3,779.10 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,394.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 115-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,086.80

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 115-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### Circumstances Necessitating Contract:

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,117.90 Actual Amount Paid: \$558.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 118-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the ABLE Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,606.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 118-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the ABLE Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,713.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 119-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the J.D. McCarty Center and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$517.30

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 119-M0-A

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the J.D. McCarty Center and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,656.70 Actual Amount Paid: \$580.70

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 120-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,727.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 121-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Tax Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$380.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 121-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Tax Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,777.69 Actual Amount Paid: \$663.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 122-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,980.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 123-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,485.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 123-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,268.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,043.00 Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office

Contract Number: F-20 124-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Quartz Mountain Arts and Conference Center and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,120.00

Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office

Contract Number: F-20 124-M0-B

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Quartz Mountain Arts and Conference Center and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$2,780.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$140.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Matthew J. Graves, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 125-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$962.30

Attorney/Law Firm: Matthew J. Graves, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 125-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,609.90 Actual Amount Paid: \$608.40

Attorney/Law Firm: Matthew J. Graves, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 126-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,098.20

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 127-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,611.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 127-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,282.80 Actual Amount Paid: \$467.50 Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 128-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$4,053.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 129-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,437.20

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 129-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$2,576.80 Actual Amount Paid: \$253.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 130-M0

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the J.D. McCarty Center and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$970.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 131-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,440.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 131-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$635.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 132-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Veterans Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,775.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-20 133-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

This contract is for representation of the state on unrepresented joint petition settlements. Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the state agencies within the Comprehensive Workers' Compensation Program and is financially responsible for providing legal services for all agencies participating in this program.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,600.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

**Contract Number:** F-20 134-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$962.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 134-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,744.80 Actual Amount Paid: \$33.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-20 135-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,156.47 Actual Amount Paid: \$4,527.97

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 137-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,435.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 139-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,760.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 139-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,510.80 Actual Amount Paid: \$709.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 140-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,926.20

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 142-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$660.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 142-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,777.69 Actual Amount Paid: \$297.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 143-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,242.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 143-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,673.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$90.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 144-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Turnpike Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,170.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 144-M0-A

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Turnpike Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,330.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$234.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-20 146-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$860.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 147-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Tax Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### Circumstances Necessitating Contract:

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,652.20

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 147-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Tax Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,609.50 Actual Amount Paid: \$440.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 148-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the J.D. McCarty Center and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,588.55

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 148-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the J.D. McCarty Center and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,717.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$310.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 149-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$4,698.11

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 149-M0-A

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$2,300.69 Actual Amount Paid: \$548.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 150-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$478.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 150-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,788.60 Actual Amount Paid: \$352.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 151-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Tax Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$7,755.90

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 151-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Tax Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,879.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 152-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$495.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 152-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,646.30 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,639.00 Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office

Contract Number: F-20 153-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Tourism and Recreation Department and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,850.00

Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office

Contract Number: F-20 154-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Health and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,810.00

Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office

Contract Number: F-20 154-M0-B

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Health and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$4,070.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$490.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 155-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$681.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 155-M0-B

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,392.50 Actual Amount Paid: \$645.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-20 156-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$543.35

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-20 156-M0-A

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$6,128.65 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,406.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Matthew J. Graves, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 157-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,245.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-20 158-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$954.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 159-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$944.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 160-M0

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$826.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 161-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,205.70

Attorney/Law Firm: Matthew J. Graves, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 162-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## Circumstances Necessitating Contract:

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,794.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-20 164-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,275.80

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 165-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Corporation Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,591.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 165-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Corporation Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,502.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$771.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 166-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,210.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 167-M0

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the J.D. McCarty Center and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,154.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Caldwell, Russell, Thompson & Hanner, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 168-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,166.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-21 001-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

This contract is for representation of the state on unrepresented joint petition settlements. Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the state agencies within the Comprehensive Workers' Compensation Program and is financially responsible for providing legal services for all agencies participating in this program.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$5,200.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$5,200.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-21 005-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Turnpike Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.resen

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$360.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 008-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$4,866.75

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 010-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$5,464.10

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 011-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,976.50 Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 012-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,809.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-21 013-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$5,355.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-21 014-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,655.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-21 018-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,935.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Phillips Murrah, P.C.

Contract Number: F-21 019-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management provides the errors and omissions coverage for State of Oklahoma motor license agents pursuant to 74 O.S. § 85.58H.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

OMES Risk Management does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$10,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,413.69

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 020-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Management and Enterprise Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$5,496.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 021-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,668.20 Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 022-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,643.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 023-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,213.30

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 024-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Tourism and Recreation Department and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$6,814.50

Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office

Contract Number: F-21 025-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Management and Enterprise Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,380.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-21 026-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,117.60

Attorney/Law Firm: Bonham & Howard, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 027-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Agriculture, Food and Forestry and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,511.20

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 029-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,408.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 030-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,908.70

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-21 031-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma State Bureau of Investigation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,782.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 032-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$6,370.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 033-M0

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$4,103.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-21 034-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,245.44

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 035-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,694.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 036-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,580.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-21 037-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,117.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 038-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,428.20

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-21 039-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,342.39

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-21 040-M0

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,448.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Latham, Steele, Lehman, Keele, Ratcliff, Freije and Carter

Contract Number: F-21 041-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Construction Industries Board and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,858.30

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 042-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Tourism and Recreation Department and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,300.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-21 043-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,791.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 044-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$5,698.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 047-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,754.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-21 048-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,259.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-21 049-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the J.D. McCarty Center and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,513.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 050-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,184.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 052-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,155.80

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 053-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$730.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 054-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,862.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Phillips Murrah, P.C.

Contract Number: F-21 055-M0-A

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management provides the errors and omissions coverage for State of Oklahoma motor license agents pursuant to 74 O.S. § 85.58H.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

OMES Risk Management does not have a staff attorney to represent entities that are not state agencies.

Contract Amount: \$10,466.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,384.12

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 056-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,008.50 Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-21 057-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,465.20

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 058-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Tourism and Recreation Department and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,018.60

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 059-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,634.40

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 060-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,815.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 061-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,063.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-21 063-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,242.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 064-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,701.20 Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 065-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,369.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-21 069-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,993.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 070-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,053.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 071-M0

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,254.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 072-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,400.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 073-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,001.90

Attorney/Law Firm: Christensen Law, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 074-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,338.60

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 075-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Department of Veterans Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,355.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Christensen Law, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 076-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$77.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Christensen Law, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 077-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Office of Juvenile Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,995.20

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 078-M0

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Affairs and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,364.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 081-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$4,780.75

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 082-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,358.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-21 083-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the J.D. McCarty Center and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$970.20

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 084-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,303.25

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 085-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,229.25

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 086-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,727.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 087-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,261.70

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 088-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,078.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 089-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,626.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 090-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$913.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 091-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$492.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 093-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,135.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 094-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,309.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-21 096-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

This contract is for representation of the state on unrepresented joint petition settlements. Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the state agencies within the Comprehensive Workers' Compensation Program and is financially responsible for providing legal services for all agencies participating in this program.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$6,500.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 097-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Employment Security Commission and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,503.80

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 098-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$818.00

Attorney/Law Firm: McClure Law Office

Contract Number: F-21 099-M0

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Tourism and Recreation Department and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,310.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 102-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,963.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 103-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma Tourism and Recreation Department and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,144.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Ted Leslie P.L.L.C.

Contract Number: F-21 104-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$526.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 105-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Health and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,172.70

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 106-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,222.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 107-M0

### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$968.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 108-M0

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,125.60

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 109-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,363.70

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 111-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,036.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 112-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,222.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 114-M0

## **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$764.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 115-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

## **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$483.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 116-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$516.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 117-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$494.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Zlotogura & Zlotogura

Contract Number: F-21 118-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

This contract is for representation of the state on unrepresented joint petition settlements. Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the state agencies within the Comprehensive Workers' Compensation Program and is financially responsible for providing legal services for all agencies participating in this program.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$260.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-21 120-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the State Department of Corrections and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$711.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 122-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for Grand River Dam Authority and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$571.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Law Office of Cynthia Braly

Contract Number: F-21 124-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

This contract is for representation of the state on unrepresented joint petition settlements. Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the state agencies within the Comprehensive Workers' Compensation Program and is financially responsible for providing legal services for all agencies participating in this program.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$780.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fulkerson & Crews, PLLC

Contract Number: F-21 125-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Transportation and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,021.90

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 126-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$869.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 127-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,089.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 128-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Oklahoma District Courts and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$418.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: F-21 129-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Public Safety and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$407.00 Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 134-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$528.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Shears, Powell & Hanner

Contract Number: F-21 135-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Risk Management secures and maintains the workers' compensation coverage for the Department of Human Services and is financially responsible for providing legal services for the agency. Risk Management is hiring a workers' compensation attorney to represent the agency's interests in this claim.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The agency does not have a staff attorney with workers' compensation litigation experience.

Contract Amount: \$7,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$451.00

# **Merit Protection Commission**

Attorney/Law Firm: Litigation Alternatives, Inc.

Contract Number: F-20-011-B

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an administrative hearing officer.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

Contract Amount: \$9,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$6,000.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Lydia Lee Contract Number: F-20-013-B

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an administrative hearing officer.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

Contract Amount: \$9,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$6,000.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Leisa Mayberry Contract Number: F-20-015-B

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an administrative hearing officer.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

Contract Amount: \$9,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,250.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Susan Loving Contract Number: F-20-057-B

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an administrative hearing officer.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

Contract Amount: \$13,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$750.00

Attorney/Law Firm: The Battle Law Firm, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20-058-B

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an administrative hearing officer.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

Contract Amount: \$13,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$4,250.00

# Multiple Injury Trust Fund

Attorney/Law Firm: Latham, Steele, Lehman, Keele, Ratcliff, Freije and Carter

Contract Number: A-20 011-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel assists with court trials, docket, hearings, appearances, depositions, and court en banc at workers' compensation court.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Volume of trial work is too high for in-house counsel.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$138,525.71

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: A-20 019-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel assists with court trials, docket, hearings, appearances, depositions, and court en banc at workers' compensation court.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Lack of expertise in workers' compensation court.

Contract Amount: \$95,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$38,356.55

Attorney/Law Firm: Walker, Ferguson & Ferguson

Contract Number: A-20 058

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel assists with court trials, docket, hearings, appearances, depositions, and court en banc at workers' compensation court.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Volume of trial work is too high for in-house counsel.

Contract Amount: \$78,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$21,530.61

Attorney/Law Firm: Michael G. Coker

Contract Number: A-21 006

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel assists with court trials, docket, hearings, appearances, depositions, and court en banc at workers' compensation court.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Volume of trial work is too high for in-house counsel.

Contract Amount: \$75,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$7,875.00

# Oklahoma Board of Nursing

Attorney/Law Firm: Debbie McKinney

Contract Number: A-20 053

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as counsel to the Board.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The Agency has no in-house attorney.

Contract Amount: \$218,036.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$197,683.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Sue Wycoff Contract Number: F-21 006-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides representation in a case on appeal at the Court of Civil Appeals; assists in obtaining necessary materials through litigation; other duties as assigned by the Director.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The Agency has no in-house attorney.

Contract Amount: \$19,999.99 Actual Amount Paid: \$10,175.32

# Oklahoma City Community College

Attorney/Law Firm: Williams, Box, Forshee & Bullard, P.C.

Contract Number: F-22 017

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel advises the college on matters involving academic and student policies practices and related disputes, employment, real estate, construction, & bond matters, and other matters as requested.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Firm has unique experience and expertise in the legal service needs of Oklahoma City Community College.

Contract Amount: \$19,900.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$19,707.50

Attorney/Law Firm: McAfee & Taft

Contract Number: F-22 018

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides technical knowledge and expertise in such matters regarding Section 403(b) Plan compliance, 401(a) Plan compliance, highly complex human resources and employment issues, employment claims & litigation, and provide consultation regarding the Oklahoma City Community College benefits programs.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Firm has unique experience and expertise in the legal service needs of Oklahoma City Community College.

Contract Amount: \$19,900.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$5,612.00

# Oklahoma State University

Attorney/Law Firm: Dunlap Codding, P.C.

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel represents the school in patent matters.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$108,240.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Fellers, Snider, Blankenship, Bailey & Tippens, P.C.

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel represents the school in patent matters.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$115,199.71

**Attorney/Law Firm:** McAfee & Taft

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel represents the school in patent matters.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$105,758.00

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Crowe & Dunlevy

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel represents the school in trademark and international matters.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$3,318.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Gray Miller Persh, LLP

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel represents the school in telecommunications matters.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$5,150.50

Attorney/Law Firm: McAfee & Taft

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel represents the school in general personnel and trademark matters.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$17,755.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Margaret McMorrow Love

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel represents the school in the Bailey matter.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$2,522.20

Attorney/Law Firm: Stump & Associates

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel represents the school in immigration matters.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$242,670.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Dunlap Codding, P.C.

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel represents the school in trademark and general matters.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$37,415.37

Attorney/Law Firm: Dunlap Codding, P.C.

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel represents the school in trademark matters.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$500.00

# Oklahoma State University Medical Authority

Attorney/Law Firm: Glenn Coffey & Associates, PLLC

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$42,000.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Conner & Winters, P.C.

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$3,960.00

# Oklahoma State University-Center for Health Sciences

Attorney/Law Firm: Hall Estill

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel represents the school in the Cummings lawsuit.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$4,391.20

Attorney/Law Firm: D&R Reporting & Video, Inc.

**Contract Number:** A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$262.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Lewis Brisbois Bisgaard & Smith

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel represents the school in Gould v. Oklahoma State University.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$286.00

Attorney/Law Firm: PRACTUS, LLP

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides Agency representation regarding Dr. Samuel Martin.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$252.00

# Oklahoma State University-Institute for Technology

Attorney/Law Firm: BakerHostetler

**Contract Number:** A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel represents the school in the Medicaid server incident/ Oklahoma State University IT Server Incident.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$21,245.50

# **Board of Examiners in Optometry**

Attorney/Law Firm: Riggs, Abney, Neal, Turpen, Orbison & Lewis

Contract Number: F-20 162

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel advises the Board in the performance of its official duties and function.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Counsel has served approximately 28 years representing the Board and has specific knowledge and expertise, to fully represent the Board.

Contract Amount: \$19,999.99 Actual Amount Paid: \$13,167.00

# State Board of Osteopathic Examiners

Attorney/Law Firm: Daniel Gamino & Associates, PC

Contract Number: F-20 009-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel for civil licensure.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The Board is not authorized to have in-house counsel.

Contract Amount: \$20,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$17,112.00

Attorney/Law Firm: J. Patrick Quillian, P.C.

Contract Number: F-20 16-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as the Agency's prosecuting attorney for civil licensure.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The Board is not authorized to have in-house counsel.

Contract Amount: \$20,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$14,681.25

# Oklahoma Police Pension and Retirement System

Attorney/Law Firm: Phillips Murrah, P.C.

Contract Number: A-19 061-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as counsel to the system.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The Agency does not have in-house attorney.

**Contract Amount:** \$218,036.00 **Actual Amount Paid:** \$157,391.88

Attorney/Law Firm: Davis Graham & Stubbs LLP

Contract Number: A-21 045

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel represents the Agency in matters regarding the Agency's pension plan.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Agency staff attorney does not have experience in this area.

Contract Amount: \$102,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$70,637.50

# Board of Licensure for Professional Engineers and Land Surveyors

Attorney/Law Firm: Robert A. Manchester, IV, PC

Contract Number: A-20 056

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel handles matters involving enforcement of 59 O.S. § 475.1 et seq.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

The Board does not employ in-house or staff attorneys and do not have a need to do so.

**Contract Amount:** \$125,000.00 **Actual Amount Paid:** \$62,112.26

# Oklahoma Public Employees Retirement System

Attorney/Law Firm: Ice, Miller L.L.P.

Contract Number: A-20 021-B

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel advises System as to IRS code and treasury regulation compliance for all retirement plans administered by the System.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Lack of expertise.

Contract Amount: \$59,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$11,412.09

Attorney/Law Firm: Michael Mitchelson

Contract Number: F-21 123

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as hearing examiner in administrative appeals.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Staff attorney will represent the Agency.

Contract Amount: \$19,900.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$100.00

# Real Estate Appraiser Board

Attorney/Law Firm: Derryberry & Naifeh, LLP

Contract Number: A-21 046

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel prosecutes alleged violations of the Agency's rules and regulations and attend disciplinary hearings.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Conflict of interest.

Contract Amount: \$120,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$132,000.00

# Oklahoma Real Estate Commission

Attorney/Law Firm: Jerome Michael Day

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$15,434.40

# Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education

Attorney/Law Firm: Whitten Burrage

Contract Number: A-21 017

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides Agency representation in Knox v. Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education; CJ-2020-2383.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Recommendations by the Attorney General's Office to retain outside attorney in addition to representation by the Attorney General's Office.

Contract Amount: \$20,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$80,839.31

Attorney/Law Firm: McAfee & Taft

Contract Number: A-21 018

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel reviews employee retirement and benefit plans to ensure compliance with federal tax law and government accounting standards as interpreted or amended.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

This matter requires specialized expertise.

Contract Amount: \$30,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,367.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Education Counsel, LLC (affiliate of Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough)

Contract Number: A-21 022

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides representation in a pending matter with the U.S. Department of Education Office for Civil Rights regarding higher education programs offered in Tulsa by Langston University, Oklahoma State University, and other state system institutions.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Lack of specialized expertise and experience regarding investigation and a resolution of a Complaint.

Contract Amount: \$20,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$22,980.00

# Oklahoma Department of Rehabilitation Services

Attorney/Law Firm: Winstead, Sechrest & Minick

Contract Number: A-20 001-3

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel advises the Agency regarding the Randolph-Sheppard Act.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Counsel has expertise in Randolph-Sheppard litigation, and brings special knowledge and experience to a narrow and unique field of law.

Contract Amount: \$600,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$41,334.00

# Office of Secretary of State

Attorney/Law Firm: Edinger Leonard & Blakley PLLC

Contract Number: A-21 024-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides services to Secretary of State and Native American Affairs.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Lack of personnel with knowledge of subject matter.

Contract Amount: \$140,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$60,000.00

# **Department of Securities**

Attorney/Law Firm: Duanne Johnson

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an appointed hearing officer.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

Contract Amount: \$15,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$8,775.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Patricia Parrish

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as a designated hearing officer.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$1,370.00

# Southwestern Oklahoma State University

Attorney/Law Firm: Dunlap Codding, P.C.

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides patent work for chemistry instructors' research.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$27,023.02

Attorney/Law Firm: Stump & Associates

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel handles H1-B Exemption Form filings for international instructors.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$9,875.00

# Oklahoma Tax Commission

Attorney/Law Firm: Corbyn Hampton, PLLC

Contract Number: A-21 028

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides representation of the Board in matters concerning valuation of centrally assessed properties, litigation and pending assessment protests.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Lack of personnel.

Contract Amount: \$75,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$19,379.14

# Teachers' Retirement System of Oklahoma

Attorney/Law Firm: Phillips Murrah, P.C.

Contract Number: A-20 008-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides services regarding the ownership and managment of real property for investment and occupancy purposes and for investments in private real estate markets.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Technical nature of investments in private real estate markets requires specialized counsel to review and/or prepare documents to include subscription agreements, general partnership agreements, most favored nation election documents, etc.

Contract Amount: \$35,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$27,052.50

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Ice, Miller L.L.P.

Contract Number: A-20 009-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides services in the area of compliance with federal tax laws including employee/member defined benefit and 403(b) plans; compliance with IRS regulations.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Technical nature and scope of services not readily available.

Contract Amount: \$60,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$30,037.30

# Tourism & Recreation Department

Attorney/Law Firm: Lathrop Gage, LLP

Contract Number: A-19 035

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides Agency representation in litigation arising from a will challenge, under which the Agency is a beneficiary.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Lack of expertise.

Contract Amount: \$30,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$192.50

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Dunlap Codding, P.C.

Contract Number: F-13 061

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel advises the Agency on copyright and trademark matters.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Specialized expertise is required for this matter.

Contract Amount: \$19,999.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$49,068.04

# Department of Transportation

Attorney/Law Firm: Holloway & Monaghan

Contract Number: A-09 055-M0-C

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Contract Amount: \$260,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$593.75

Attorney/Law Firm: Hartley Law Firm PLLC

Contract Number: A-09 121-M1-D

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$150,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$522.70

Attorney/Law Firm: Monaghan & Associates, P.C.

Contract Number: A-12 067-M4-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$90,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$8,059.03

Attorney/Law Firm: Durbin, Larimore & Bialick, P.C.

Contract Number: A-14 079-M4

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$25,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$225.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Cortes Law Firm Contract Number: A-16 053-M0-B

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Contract Amount: \$59,500.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$685.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Tom R. Gann Contract Number: A-17 046-M1-B

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

**Contract Amount:** \$325,000.00 **Actual Amount Paid:** \$10,683.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Tom R. Gann Contract Number: A-17 046-M1-E

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$325,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$6,922.65

Attorney/Law Firm: Conner & Winters, P.C.

Contract Number: A-17 060-M3-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$60,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$9,339.48

Attorney/Law Firm: Ryan Whaley Coldiron Jantzen Peters & Webber

Contract Number: A-18 025-1-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel assists with the settlement/defense of environmental complaints and provide assistance in stormwater compliance as directed by DEQ.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Lack of personnel and experience.

Contract Amount: \$15,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$4,311.63

Attorney/Law Firm: Holloway & Monaghan

Contract Number: A-18 033-M2-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$140,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$429.80

Attorney/Law Firm: Holloway & Monaghan

Contract Number: A-18 033-M3

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$75,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$16,254.83

Attorney/Law Firm: Hartley Law Firm PLLC

Contract Number: A-18 034-M3

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$25,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,020.95

Attorney/Law Firm: Sherwood & McCormick

Contract Number: A-18 043-M3

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,670.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Cortes Law Firm Contract Number: A-18 047-M3

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$25,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,274.80

Attorney/Law Firm: Hartley Law Firm PLLC

Contract Number: A-18 048-M3

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,632.20

Attorney/Law Firm: Conner & Winters, P.C.

Contract Number: A-18 051-M3

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$25,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$435.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Holloway & Monaghan

Contract Number: A-18 057-M3

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Contract Amount: \$25,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$5,205.10

Attorney/Law Firm: Durbin, Larimore & Bialick, P.C.

Contract Number: A-18 059-M3

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$25,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$5,070.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Tom R. Gann Contract Number: A-19 029-M3

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$25,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,000.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Conner & Winters, P.C.

Contract Number: A-19 036-M3-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$55,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,910.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Durbin, Larimore & Bialick, P.C.

Contract Number: A-19 042-M3

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

#### Circumstances Necessitating Contract:

Contract Amount: \$25,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$4,175.58

Attorney/Law Firm: Tom R. Gann Contract Number: A-19 047-M3

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$8,200.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Tom R. Gann Contract Number: A-19 047-M3-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$100,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,180.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Sherwood & McCormick

Contract Number: A-19 049-M3

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$25,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,649.50

Attorney/Law Firm: Tom R. Gann Contract Number: A-19 051-M3

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Contract Amount: \$100,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$13,420.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Holloway & Monaghan

Contract Number: A-19 052-M3

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$25,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$7,612.33

Attorney/Law Firm: Holloway & Monaghan

Contract Number: A-19 053-M3

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$25,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$4,961.65

Attorney/Law Firm: Tom R. Gann Contract Number: A-19 054-M3

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$25,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,080.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Holloway & Monaghan

Contract Number: A-19 058-M3-B

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

**Contract Amount:** \$125,000.00 **Actual Amount Paid:** \$20,087.47

Attorney/Law Firm: Tom R. Gann Contract Number: A-19 065-M3

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$90,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$27,855.60

Attorney/Law Firm: Tom R. Gann Contract Number: A-19 065-M3

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$90,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$13,483.45

Attorney/Law Firm: Conner & Winters, P.C.

Contract Number: A-19 066-M3

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$9,330.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Vickie L. Cook, Contract Number: A-20 032-M3

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

#### Circumstances Necessitating Contract:

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$4,933.20

Attorney/Law Firm: Durbin, Larimore & Bialick, P.C.

Contract Number: A-20 033-M3

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$7,541.54

Attorney/Law Firm: Monaghan & Associates, P.C.

Contract Number: A-20 035-M3

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$28,301.08

Attorney/Law Firm: Hartley Law Firm PLLC

Contract Number: A-20 041-M3

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$100.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Sherwood & McCormick

Contract Number: A-20 042-M3

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,566.72

Attorney/Law Firm: Hartley Law Firm PLLC

Contract Number: A-20 043-M3

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,894.00

Attorney/Law Firm: William Bailey Cook, III, P.C.

Contract Number: A-20 044-M3

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$65,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$37,767.44

Attorney/Law Firm: William Bailey Cook, III, P.C.

Contract Number: A-20 044-M3-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$65,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,650.00

Attorney/Law Firm: William Bailey Cook, III, P.C.

Contract Number: A-20 045-M3

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$16,095.25

Attorney/Law Firm: William Bailey Cook, III, P.C.

Contract Number: A-20 046-M3

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$5,773.25

**Attorney/Law Firm:** William Bailey Cook, III, P.C.

Contract Number: A-20 047-M3

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$19,949.62

Attorney/Law Firm: Holloway & Monaghan

Contract Number: A-20 052-M4

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$1,933.18

Attorney/Law Firm: Sherwood & McCormick

Contract Number: A-21 019-M4

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

#### Circumstances Necessitating Contract:

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$250.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Sherwood & McCormick

Contract Number: A-21 020-M4

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$200.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Hartley Law Firm PLLC

Contract Number: A-21 032-M4

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Workload; geographic remoteness of project; familiarity of private attorney with the area.

Contract Amount: \$75,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$2,000.40

# Office of State Treasurer

Attorney/Law Firm: Husch Blackwell, LLP

Contract Number: A-21 013-M0

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel assists in recovery of unclaimed property arising from a corporation's failure to remit unclaimed property proceeds owed.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Lack of personnel.

Contract Amount: \$247,858.63 Actual Amount Paid: \$148,715.17

Attorney/Law Firm: Tisdale & O'Hara, PLLC

Contract Number: F-20 044-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an unclaimed property hearing officer for the Agency in disputes regarding unclaimed property claim appeals and Agency operations.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

To secure an unbiased outside independent law judge.

Contract Amount: \$10,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$3,632.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Jay G. Israel, PC Contract Number: F-21 028-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel acts as an administrative law judge in disputes regarding unclaimed property.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Need unbiased outside independent ALJ from OST and AG's office. Title 60 Chapter 13 Section 675

Contract Amount: \$12,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$9,546.75

# Tulsa Community College

Attorney/Law Firm: McAfee & Taft

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$10,294.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Rosenstein, Fist & Ringold

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$646.88

# Oklahoma Turnpike Authority

Attorney/Law Firm: Monaghan & Associates, P.C.

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$3,021.55

Attorney/Law Firm: Monaghan & Associates, P.C.

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$2,084.47

Attorney/Law Firm: Monaghan & Associates, P.C.

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Condemnation proceedings to acquire private property for public use for a highway project.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$3,015.47

Attorney/Law Firm: Hartley Law Firm PLLC

Contract Number: A-17 030-E

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides legal services, land acquisition, condemnation proceedings and related matters in connection with the location, construction and maintenance of the turnpike system associated with the Governor's Driving Forward Program.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Due to past experience with this firm on right of way acquisition, specifically condemnation proceedings, it is in the best interest of the Agency to utilize this counsel for these legal services.

Contract Amount: \$200,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$121,257.40

Attorney/Law Firm: Hartley Law Firm PLLC

Contract Number: A-17 031-D

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides legal services, land acquisition, condemnation proceedings and related matters in connection with the location, construction and maintenance of the turnpike system associated with the Governor's Driving Forward Program.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Due to past experience with this firm on right of way acquisition, specifically condemnation proceedings, it is in the best interest of the Agency to utilize this counsel for these legal services.

Contract Amount: \$50,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$6,390.12

Attorney/Law Firm: William Bailey Cook, III, P.C.

Contract Number: A-17 032-D

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides legal services, land acquisition, condemnation proceedings and related matters in connection with the location, construction and maintenance of the turnpike system associated with the Governor's Driving Forward Program.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Due to past experience with this firm on right of way acquisition, specifically condemnation proceedings, it is in the best interest of the Agency to utilize this counsel for these legal services.

Contract Amount: \$100,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$47,013.86

Attorney/Law Firm: Monaghan & Associates, P.C.

Contract Number: A-17 033-E

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides legal services, land acquisition, condemnation proceedings and related matters in connection with the location, construction and maintenance of the turnpike system associated with the Governor's Driving Forward Program.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Due to past experience with this firm on right of way acquisition, specifically condemnation proceedings, it is in the best interest of the Agency to utilize this counsel for these legal services.

Contract Amount: \$250,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$60,130.33

Attorney/Law Firm: Ryan Whaley Coldiron Jantzen Peters & Webber

Contract Number: A-17 039-G

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel represents the Agency in Riverbend, LLC v. OTA.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Due to past experience with this firm on right of way and limits of no access matters, it is in the best interest of this Agency to utilize this counsel for these legal services.

Contract Amount: \$75,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$52,067.27

Attorney/Law Firm: Monaghan & Associates, P.C.

Contract Number: A-20 048-M0-A

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides legal services, land acquisition, condemnation proceedings and related matters in connection with the location, construction and maintenance of the turnpike system associated with the Flint Road Interchange Project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Due to past experience with this firm on right of way acquisition, specifically condemnation proceedings, it is in the best interest of the Agency to utilize this counsel for these legal services.

Contract Amount: \$25,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$4,537.03

Attorney/Law Firm: Monaghan & Associates, P.C.

Contract Number: A-20 049-M0-A

#### **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides legal services, land acquisition, condemnation proceedings and related matters in connection with the location, construction and maintenance of the turnpike system associated with the Flint Road Interchange Project.

#### **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Due to past experience with this firm on right of way acquisition, specifically condemnation proceedings, it is in the best interest of the Agency to utilize this counsel for these legal services.

Contract Amount: \$25,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$5,735.27

Attorney/Law Firm: Monaghan & Associates, P.C.

Contract Number: A-21 025-M0

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides legal services, land acquisition, condemnation proceedings and related matters in connection with the location, construction and maintenance of the turnpike system associated with the US 66 Bridge Replacement Project.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Due to past experience with this firm on right of way acquisition, specifically condemnation proceedings, it is in the best interest of the Agency to utilize this counsel for these legal services.

Contract Amount: \$25,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$8,626.19

Attorney/Law Firm: Rosenstein, Fist & Ringold

Contract Number: F-21 046

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel provides representation pertaining to employment, personnel and related matters.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

Due to past experience with this firm on personnel matters and in cooperation with and assistance from the AG's Office, it is in the best interest of this Agency to utilize this firm for these legal services

Contract Amount: \$20,000.00 Actual Amount Paid: \$11,630.55

# University of Central Oklahoma

**Attorney/Law Firm:** Berenato & White LLC

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$46,293.38

# Water Resources Board

Attorney/Law Firm: Centennial Law Group

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel advises the Board regarding Bond Counsel Fees for OWRB FAP and SRF Bond Series, FY 2021.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$10,125.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Centennial Law Group

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel advises the Board regarding Bond Counsel Fees for OWRB FAP and SRF Bond Series, FY 2021.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$248,000.00

Attorney/Law Firm: McCall, Parkhurst & Horton, L.L.P.

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Counsel advises the Board regarding Bond Counsel Fees for OWRB FAP and SRF Bond Series, FY 2021.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:**

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$101,941.32

Attorney/Law Firm: Gilmore & Bell, P.C.

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Disclosure Counsel Fees for OWRB FAP and SRF Bond Series, FY 2021.

# Circumstances Necessitating Contract:

None provided by the Agency.

**Contract Amount:** None provided by the Agency.

Actual Amount Paid: \$105,000.00

Attorney/Law Firm: Gilmore & Bell, P.C.

Contract Number: A 20i request for FY21 was not submitted to the Attorney General's Office.

# **Brief Description of Contract:**

Disclosure Counsel Fees for OWRB FAP and SRF Bond Series, FY 2021.

# **Circumstances Necessitating Contract:** None provided by the Agency.

Contract Amount: None provided by the Agency. Actual Amount Paid: \$40,000.00